
 
 
 
 
Dear Mom-to-be, 
 
We are pleased and honored that you chose our practice to care for you and your unborn child.
We strive to give you the very best in professional medical care and advice.  We encourage you 
to learn about the physical and emotional changes of pregnancy, ask questions, and optimize your 
health.  As a group, the physicians at Meridian Women’s Health offer you more knowledge and 
experience than any one individual.
 
We know that the relationship you establish with your doctor during your pregnancy is an important 
one.  We recognize this and want to participate in your birth.  However, this may not always be 
possible. During the day, the doctors of Meridian Women’s Health each cover their own patients for 
delivery when they are in the office.   If you have a problem or signs of labor, you can call our office 
at 206-368-6644 at anytime and our answering service will put you in touch with the on-call doctor.
 
Please feel free to discuss this policy with your physician.  Our goal is to provide you 
with a safe and reassuring birth experience.  We look forward to sharing it with you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Dawn Frankwick, MD           Carol Salerno, MD     Ali Lewis, MD   
 
Anita Tiwari, MD                   Christina Jahncke, MD 
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Dear Mom-To-Be, 
 
We are aware that most of our obstetrical patients have concerns regarding financial 
aspects of their pregnancy. We hope that this letter will clarify things for you. 
 
Obstetrical fees are billed as a “package” which includes routine prenatal visits, the 
delivery of the baby, and the mother’s postpartum visit.  Any necessary laboratory tests, 
ultrasounds or fetal monitoring are billed separately from the package.  The hospital, 
pediatrician and anesthesiologist will also bill for their services separately.  If you would 
like your newborn son to be circumcised, we would be happy to perform this service.  
Since many insurance plans do not cover this procedure, payment for a circumcision is 
required at the time of service. 
 
Our fee for an obstetrical package with normal vaginal delivery is $3760.  If a Cesarean 
section is necessary, the fee for the package is $4300.  If you need a Cesarean section, 
the assistant surgeon will bill separately for their services.  The fee for a global package 
when a patient is attempting a vaginal birth after having a Cesarean section ranges from 
$3760 to $4300.  This fee is higher than a standard vaginal delivery because there is a 
greater potential for complications and additional monitoring is necessary. 
 
When you begin pregnancy care in our office, we will ask for a copy of your insurance 
card.  Our billing office will contact your insurance company to determine your maternity 
coverage.  Each insurance company is different in the amount of information they will 
disclose; we will do our best to obtain specifics regarding your financial responsibility for 
the obstetrical fee. 
 
Maternity care coverage varies widely; we make individual arrangements with you after 
researching your coverage.  If you are responsible for a portion of your bill, our billing 
office will send you an explanation of that estimate and a payment plan 
acknowledgement.  We request that the amount due be paid prior to the 7th month of the 
pregnancy.  Most patients find that it is easier to pay a smaller amount each month 
rather than to pay a larger lump sum later. 
 
We know that each person is unique, even from a financial perspective, and we want to 
work with you to help this go smoothly.  If you have any questions regarding the fees, 
please don’t hesitate to call our insurance coordinator, Leann Darby at 206-368-6642. 
 
 
Dawn Frankwick, MD                                     Carol Salerno, MD                       
 
 
Ali Lewis, MD                                Anita Tiwari, MD 
 
 
Christina Jahncke, MD        Emily Vason, PA-C 
 






















































